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Farmington Senior Citizens 7-17-23 

 

July 17, 2023 

 

Meeting number 889 of the Farmington Senior Citizens was called to order at 12:10 PM on Monday, 

July 17, 2023, by President, Gary Weidenborner.  12 members and two guests were present.  Bianca 

Ensman, Community Life Director at Legacy at Fairways shared information about upcoming events 

that members could attend.  Then we enjoyed our dish-to-pass lunch and cookies provided by the 

Legacy. 

 

After lunch, Jim Dierks from the NY Museum of Transportation presented The Interurban Era 

focusing on the electric trolley car service from Rochester to Geneva in the early 1900’s.  He shared 

information about the development of electric trolley lines.  He showed slides of the electric trolley 

line which ran between Rochester and Geneva in the 1920’s.  The expanded use of the automobile 

resulted in the end of the electronic trolley lines.  The last trip was in 1930. 

 

The regular meeting resumed at 1:30 PM. 

 

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes from the June 19th meeting were read and approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  As of July 17, there is $428.45 in the Treasury.  $10.00 from the 50/50 raffle was 

added.  The service fee of $5.00 for June was deducted. 

 

Birthday:  None 

 

Anniversary:  None 

 

Sunshine Report:  Condolences were sent to Lynn Kujawski’s family.  Ruth and Helga shared 

mementoes from her service. 

 

Gary reported that Mel Townsend has been moved to a nursing home. 

   

Entertainment:   

• Vice President Ruth Weidenborner has arranged for presentations on Full Care of House 

Plants, UFO’s, and the Paranormal. 

• No members expressed interest in the bus tour to see a comedy show. 

• At the August 7th meeting, Christina Szpet will present information on wills and estate 

planning. 

• At the August 21st meeting, Gary Larden will present the history of the Rochester Red Wings 

Baseball Tean 

• At the September 18th meeting, John Holtz from the Bristol Hills Historical Society will do a 

presentation. 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:   

• Sign-up for the August 21st picnic started. 

• Andrea Sidare and Sue Howland will bring dessert to the next meeting. 

 

Town of Farmington update by Gary Weidenborner:   

• There was water damage to a house in Stonehedge.  



P a g e   2 

Farmington Senior Citizens 7-17-23 

 

 

50/50 Raffle:  Carol Doyle won $6.50 in the 50/50 raffle.   

 

Kathy Wagner shared some funny stories.  

 

There were dominos after the meeting. 

  

President Gary Weidenborner closed the meeting at 1:45 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kathy Wagner, Secretary 


